MJ-1211

B.Com. (Part-III) Term End Examination, March-April, 2022

FOUNDATION COURSE

Paper - I

हिन्दी भाषा

Time : Three Hours][Maximum Marks : 75[Minimum Pass Marks : 25

नोट : सभी प्रश्नों के उत्तर दीजिए। प्रश्नों के अंक उनके दाहिनी ओर अंकित हैं। अनर्गल एवं विषयान्तर लेखन पर अंक काटे जाएंगे। एक प्रश्न के उपखण्ड यथासंभव एक ही स्थान पर हल कीजिए।

 (क) 'भारतमाता' कविता में कवि ने किस तरह के जनजीवन की विशेषताओं को वर्णित किया है?

अथवा

127_JDB_**★**_(4)

(Turn Over)

8

'भारतमाता' कविता में निहित कवि के सन्देश को स्पष्ट कीजिए।

(ख) मूल्यांकन शैली की विशेषताएँ लिखिए। 7

अथवा

विचारात्मक शैली को उदाहरण सहित समझाइए।

 (क) उपेन्द्रनाथ 'अश्क' द्वारा रचित सूखी डाली का सारांश लिखिए।

अथवा

''दादाजी की सहायता से ही परिवार टूटने से बचा।'' इस कथन से आप कहाँ तक सहमत हैं ?

(ख) दिशाबोधक संरचना से क्या तात्पर्य है? सात अलग-अलग दिशाबोधक शब्दों का प्रयोग करते हुए, सात वाक्य बनाइए।

अथवा

निषेधपरक (निषेधात्मक) संरचना क्या है? सात उदाहरण दीजिए। 3. (क) मालती जोशी द्वारा रचित कहानी 'वसीयत' के माध्यम से भारतीय परिवेश एवं समाज के किस रूप को दर्शाया है? अपने शीर्षक 'वसीयत' की सार्थकता में यह कहानी किस तरह सफल एवं सार्थक रही? स्पष्ट कीजिए।

अथवा

'आत्मीयता' और 'दायित्व' एक सम्बन्धों की सीमा से आबद्ध न हो कर व्यक्तिगत आदर्शों एवं संस्कारों से पल्लवित होती है। कहानी 'वसीयत' के सन्दर्भ में इस कथन की व्याख्या कोजिए।

(ख) कार्यालयीन पत्रों की क्या विशेषताएँ हैं,
लिखिए।

7

8

8

अथवा

अधिसूचना का एक प्रारूप तैयार कीजिए।

 (क) 'योग की शक्ति' में लेखक ने किस तरह योग की विशेषताओं का वर्णन किया है?

अथवा

'योग की शक्ति' पाठ का मूल्यांकन अपने शब्दों में कीजिए।

127_JDB_ \star _(4)

(Continued)

8

7

127_JDB_★_(4)

(ख) अनुवाद किसे कहते हैं ? अनुवाद के उद्देश्य क्या-क्या हैं ? लिखिए।

अथवा

एक अच्छे अनुवादक की विशेषताएँ लिखिए।

5. (क) ''सांस्कृतिक तत्वों को अच्छा बुरा कहना भ्रामक है।'' इस कथन पर मानवशास्त्र की क्या दृष्टि है?

अथवा

''बहुधर्मी समाजों की संस्कृति समन्वित संस्कृति होती है।'' इस कथन की विवेचना कीजिए।

(ख) प्रतिवेदन किसे कहते हैं ? इसके प्रमुख प्रकारों का वर्णन कीजिए।

अथवा

नव निर्मित भवन के उद्घाटन का निमंत्रण पत्र तैयार कीजिए।

127 JDB \star (4)

2,080

7

8

7



MJ-1212

B.Com. (Part-III) Term End Examination, March-April, 2022

Paper - II

English Language

Time : Three Hours]

[Maximum Marks : 75 [Minimum Marks : 25

Note : Answer all questions. The figures in the righthand margin indicate marks.

Unit-I

- 1. Answer any three of the following questions in about 200 words each:
- 15
- (a) Write a summary of the poem, 'Three Years She Grew' by William Wordsworth and mention the figures of speech-simile and alliteration with examples.
- (b) Why was Vikramaditya known as the greatest judge of India? Can you produce any story of his judgements?

155_JDB_★_(8)

(Turn Over)

- (c) Explain Lucas's statement, "Bores make cowards of us all".
- (d) What does Information Technology deals with ?
- (e) Write а summary of the essay. 'Management of Change'.

Unit-II

Write an essay on any one of the following 2. topics in about 500 words:

10

- (a) Status of women in society
- (b) Religion and Politics
- (c) Covid-19 Variant Omicron: Its effect on society
- (d) Secularism

Unit-III

Make a precis of the following passage and 3. suggest a suitable title to it :

10

Of men's earliest inventions we know very little. The first may have been the use of a stone to crack a nut. The next was possibly the use of a stick to strike an enemy. Once a man found that stick and stone very useful, it was only a step further to the making of a

 $155_JDB \star (8)$

(Continued)

(3)

rude weapon by fastening a stone to the end string.

Man used stick and stone long before he dared to meddle with fire. Fire, of course, existed, for lightning must sometimes have set the forests ablaze just as it does today; and in those days volcanoes were much more active than they now are. The forgotten hero who first dared to tame fire to his own use was the greatest of early inventors, for one had a fire he was the master of all lower creatures.

Unit-IV

(a) Read the following passage carefully and 4. answer the questions given below:

> People talk of memorials to Gandhi in statues of bronze or marble or pillars and thus they mock him and belie his message. What tribute shall we pay to him that he would have appreciated ? He has shown us the way to live and the way to die and if we have not understood that lesson, it would be better that we raised no memorial to him, for the only fit memorial is to follow reverently in the path he showed to us and to do duty in life and in death.

> His death brought more tributes than have been paid at the passing of any other human being in history. Perhaps what

would have pleased him best was the spontaneous tributes that came from the people of Pakistan. On the morrow of the tragedy, all of us forgot for a while the bitterness that had crept in the estrangement and conflict of these past months and Gandhiji stood out as the champion and leader of the people of India as it was before partition cut up this living nation.

Questions:

5

5

- (i) About whom is this passage written?
- (ii) What is the fit memorial to Gandhi?
- (iii) What great lesson did his great man teach us?
- (iv) What tributes would have pleased him best?
- (v) This great man stood out as the champion of which India?
- (b) Match the words in column-A with their synonyms in column-B:

A	В
(i) Bores	(1) Cause to suffer
(ii) Unconscious	(II) Company
(iii) Companionable	(III) Persons who are dull and tedious
(iv) Stigma	(IV) Not aware
(v) Inflict	(V) Sign of disgrace

(c) Give antonyms of any five of the following words:

- (i) Ancient
- (ii) Precious
- (iii) Timid
- (iv) Guilty
- (v) Just
- (vi) Sorrow
- (vii) Wild

Unit-V

5. Do as directed any twenty five of the following :

25

5

Fill in the blanks with correct question tag in the following sentences:

- (i) All of you have heard of India Gate,?
- (ii) Naina is very cute,?
- (iii) She plays Long Tennis,?

Complete the sentences with correct words :

- (iv) The new rules will all. (affect/effect).
- (v) The NGOs should make use of Government grants. (judicious/judicial)
- (vi) The majority of tinned food is in vitamins. (deficiently/deficient)

155_JDB_**★**_(8)

(Continued)

(vii) My sister is enough to believe anything you tell her. (credible/credulous)

Put in each space below a noun form of the verbs in brackets :

- (viii) I hope you will all be on you the best when we go to the zoo. (behave)
- (ix) I have to make a about poor service and rudeness of your staff. (complain)
- (x) The company has shown rapid in the last two years. (grow)

Put in each space below a noun made from the adjectives given in the brackets :

- (xi) is of the world's greatest problem. (poor)
- (xii) Please, tell me the (true)
- (xiii) To be a soldier you need to be strong and in good (healthy)
- (xiv) She felt great at being treated so badly. (angry)

Fill in the blanks in the sentences given below from the following words:

Bifurcated, Economy, Scarcity, Location, Temples

(xv) It is surrounded by five states and has a landlocked

- (xvi) On 1st November, 2000 the state was by forming the new state of Chhattisgarh.
- (xvii) Only twenty five out of hundred have survived.
- (xviii)The of the state is primarily agricultural.
- (xix) Water is a big problem in the state, particularly in the Western region.

Rewrite the sentences using correct options :

- (xx) 'A Tale of Two Cities' (is/are) an excellent movel of Charles Dickens.
- (xxi) Physics (was/were) the subject he was specializing in as a student.
- (xxii) Everyone from the surrounding villages (was/were) hurt during the earthquake.

Change the voice :

1.6

(xxiii) I am going to buy a new car.

(xxiv) We ought to respect our teachers.

(xxv) Shut the door.

(xxvi) Can you help the poor people?

Change the narration:

(xxvii) The teacher said to the students, "Do well."

(Turn Over)

$155_JDB_\star(8)$

(Continued)

- (xxviii) He said to her, "The Earth moves round the Sun."
- (xxix) He said, "Thank you."
- (xxx) They said, "When are you coming back?"